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Newsletter Editor Report  
 
 I have published four newsletters with the guidance of 
Gwenne and Connie, and the technical help of Pat from 
District 2.  Without those three, I’d probably have thrown in 
the towel.  Two of those issues were later corrected and    
re-sent, which wasn’t a humiliating experience, since I’ve 
learned in this program to accept being human. There is a 
definite learning curve here for me, but completing the last 
issue without technical help, because of Pat having the flu, 
made me overcome my tendency to rely on her, when a 
little extra effort was all that was required.  I also ended up 
feeling better about myself, and learning that old dogs can 
learn new tricks.   I’ve also printed and mailed a total of 144 
newsletters, at a cost to New York North AFG of $159.12.  
The former commercial printer would have charged about 
$700. 
 
John O.    


